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Monday 11  Remembrance Day – No School  
Tuesday 12  Bantam Boys Tripleball/Volleyball Practice 7:45am 
Wednesday 13   
Thursday 14  Bantam Girls Tripleball/Volleyball Practice 7:45am 

PAC Meeting      6:30pm 
Friday 15  Peewee Girls Tripleball/Volleyball Practice 7:45am 
 
Principal’s Message 
Congratulations to our Cross-Country running team and our Bantam Football team.  Both placed 2nd 
overall for small schools in the district.  Each and every one of you who participated worked so hard 
and we could not be more proud having you represent École Pauline Haarer! Thank you to Mme. 
Danielle and Mme. Nadia for coordinating and to the coaches and all the parent volunteers.  Well 
done athletes! 
 
A huge thank you to Mme. Withers and her helpers Mme. Suzanne and Mme. Nadia as well as all the 
students, staff and special guests who performed or helped in the background during our 
Remembrance Day Ceremony today.  I believe I am not alone in saying that I was deeply moved by 
the music, the poetry and the words spoken.  Thank you to all who attended as well. 
 
Spirit Wear Orders 
A reminder to anyone wishing to order Pauline Haarer Spirit Wear, to please return the completed 
order form and funds to your child’s classroom teacher by November 18th.  Sample sizes will be 
available in the office to check out starting Tuesday Nov 12th 
 
Kindergarten Registration 
It is hard to believe it is almost that time again!  Registration for the 2020-2021 school year opens on 
January 8, 2020.  Families interested in French Immersion for their incoming Kindergarten student 
will need to apply between January 8, 2020 and January 31, 2020 to be included in the French 
Immersion lottery.  Families who currently have siblings attending Pauline Haarer will receive 
priority placement, as long as you have registered within the above timeframe.  If you do not 
register within that timeframe, your child will be placed on the waitlist.  Unfortunately, if the 
sibling is currently enrolled is in Grade 7, your incoming Kindergarten student will not receive priority 
placement.  If you anticipate a younger sibling will be registering at Pauline Haarer, please 
advise the office as soon as possible in addition to registering online!  More details about 
registration will be provided in the coming weeks.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



A Message from our PAC: 
Dear École Pauline Haarer parents, It's the time of year for our Parents Advisory Committee AGM! As 
parents of Pauline Haarer students, you are all members of PAC. At the AGM we will be choosing our 
PAC Executive council. Any parent is eligible to stand for any of these positions, and the call for 
nominations is open. The yearly PAC budget will be presented for approval, in addition to the reports 
from the principal, and both the Fundraising and Emergency Preparedness Committees. Also at this 
meeting, our Constitution & Bylaws will be up for review. This is a very full agenda, so we will begin 
promptly at 6:30pm, on Thursday, Nov. 14. All are invited to attend, and the usual pizza and child-
minding will be available. Thank you all for your continued support of your PAC, and we look forward 
to seeing you soon! 

Sincerely, 
Kara Page Brunt 
PAC Chairperson 
 
 

Have a safe and relaxing long weekend. 
 

Sincerely,  
Mme. Apland 

 


